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Mr.Chairperson, 
 
This yearēs exceptional circumstances have enabled UN Member States to 
review existing mechanisms for international cooperation, including in the field 
of outer space exploration.  
 
While the external environment is constantly changing due to lockdowns and 
logistical restrictions, the space activities continue to evolve. Therefore, there 
remains a need for an all-inclusive dialogue and meaningful cooperation among 
Member States within the framework of the UN Committee on the Peaceful 
Uses of Outer Space (COPUOS).  
 
Ukraine strongly believes that COPUOS has always been a unique platform for 
triggering international cooperation in space explorations at the global scale. In 
the times of COVID-19 pandemic and subsequent organizational barriers, it 
becomes even more vital for international community to ensure continuity in 
the shaping of international standards for space activities. We believe that the 
Committee should play a central role in the relevant decision-making process.  
 
Against this backdrop, it is regrettable that the Committee was not able to hold 
its meeting in Vienna in September 2020, as it was earlier planned. In the 
meantime, Ukraine supports the alternative approach to ensure the continuity 
of the activities of the Committee and its subsidiary bodies by preparing formal 
written procedures. We proceed from understanding that those measures for 
decision-making are exceptional in mitigating the difficulties imposed by the 
global COVID-19 pandemic and do not constitute a precedent for future 
processes. 
 
Ukraine reiterates that despite whatever barriers the world faces throughout 
this year, there should never be a room for legitimizing dialogue with the 
individuals, businesses and officials from state-aggressors or those states, 
which violate international law, and are subjects to the international sanctions. 
 
We remind in this regard that due to the illegal occupation of Crimea Ukraine 
has lost control of the space facilities located on the peninsula, including the 
NIP-16 facility.  
 



Built in 1960th for tracking space probes, this facility was managed until 2014 


